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December 7, 2020
Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the "Request for Board Review of Manna Farms Ltd".

After reading the Astner's request for a relaxation of the set back rules, I must still object to this relaxation. The
previous methods of dealing with the liquid and manure certainly explains why the odour was obnoxious at times as
the run off path, as shown on the County map, was not that far, less than 1/2 km from the back of my property. |
find it hard to believe this was allowed.

The new method does sound somewhat promising, but the fact of the matter is it is still outside the setback rules of
the County of Camrose. But as yet, this is still an unproved expectation. Perhaps the Asners should have requested
the relaxation of this rule before proceeding with such an aggressive and costly improvement to their operation.
This may have eliminated having such a large budget overrun.

My reasons for this objection remain the same. This is a growing residential and vacation getaway for a growing
number of families on the West side of Little Beaver Lake. If this new method of liquid and manure is not as
efficient and odour free as the Astners hope, what recourse would the residents of Little Beaver Lake Estates have?
It affects our property values and recreation activities and regret having to take this stand.

Yours truly,

Dianne AuCoin

Lots
Little Beaver Lake Estates
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